Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 12 June 2006

The meeting ws held this date at 3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust with the following members present:  George Walling, Mike Maloney, David Sellon, Mary Rita Groth, Warren Phifer, and Kay Muns.

The treasurer reported there are now two homeowners who have not paid their annual assessment.  The Board agreed these two names should be given to our attorney for letters stating we are now filing suit against them.  They will be responsible for all the charges of the assessment, penalty, and any attorney fees.  The addresses are for 730 San Bruno and 715 San Gabriel.

Mike gave the treasurer’s report showing expenses for May of $1,725.64, income of $408.00.  We now have $11,497.33 in the checking account, $13,843.75 in the Vanguard MM account, and our Mountain View CD value of $10,181.31.

The treasurer’s report was approved as were the minutes of the May meeting.

The main portion of the meeting was spent in the discussion of the progress that has been made with the landscaping problems in the subdivision.  The occupants of 833SA, 850SA, 755SB, 785SB, 790SB, 601SC, 602SC, and 808SG have either begun the work or have stated their plans for beginning.

Several members pointed out there are other addresses who have landscaping problems but did not receive the letter along with the original twelve.  Those addresses are 866SA, 607SC and 613SC.  Also, 815 SB will receive our “pink” notice regarding the paint and siding of his home.  A “pink” notice will go out to 866SA regarding the lawn problem.  The letter to Ms. Cordova at 874SA regarding replacement of her wall did not go out in May and that will be done in the next few days.

Kay offered to call the owner of 804SB, with a follow-up letter, asking that the lawn be put in an acceptable condition by 15 July.  Also, that the resident’s commercial pick-up must not be visible from the street, in accordance with our covenants.

There was a discussion about the poor condition of the grass in the park and also the area along Cheyenne Meadows Road.  David reported he had checked the sprinklers for the park, and they are working.  There is no water for the portion along Cheyenne Meadows Road without rain, so it was agreed the best action would be to have All Ways Green mow frequently to keep it looking neater.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m. with the decision that we will meet on 10 July since George will be out of town on our regular meeting date of the third Monday.  The time and place are the same:  3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary

